Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Troop 312
September 13, 2021
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Committee Chair; Mr. White, Scoutmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Ms. Lyons, Treasurer; Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Norris, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Law; Mr. Shelton; Mr. Fuge; Mr. Blake; Mr. Martin; Ms. Martin; Reed Martin, SPL
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Ms. McGregor, August Minutes
· Motion made and seconded to approve August’s minutes. Motion passed.
Reed Martin – SPL
· Reed introduced as new SPL

· Stated that last campout went well

· Scouts got some practice on a Land Navigation course

· Some scouts struggled with distance calculations

Ms. Lyons, Treasurer
· Several Scouts have missing dues from CRM

· Mr. White is going to address the individual Scouts first.  If no payments are received within 2 weeks, he will then address the parents about the matter.
· Missing funds amount to about $330. 

· New Scout fee will be $100.  This is rounded up from the sum of $72 + $12 + $15, which is based on the actual costs incurred to the troop.  An additional $25 new Scout fee would also be assessed for those who have never been in Scouts.  
· New Scouts would pay the standard $10/month dues for the remainder of the year.
Mr. Powell, New Scout Coordinator
· Pack 48 visit has been planned for November 15th.

Ms. Martin, Popcorn Sales
· Miscommunications occurred with the Scout office, so we are late in getting started with our Sales Campaign, but the Scouts should now be able to sell.
· Sales will be strictly door-to-door this year.

Mr. Norris, Eagle Advisor
· Christopher Blake and Collin Stalker achieved their Eagle rank.

· $10 Frames for Eagle awards are no longer available at Hobby Lobby.  Need to come up with an alternative solution.  Short-term answer is to get more expensive $35 frames.

· Evan White and Christian Norris are now ready for their Eagle Boards.

Mr. White, Scoutmaster
· Troop should plan to help the church with pumpkin pallets on Tuesday, October 5th.  Pumpkins are expected for arrive around October 8th.
· Webelos Woods is still not settled in terms of schedule.  As of this meeting, we do not have an Adult Leader assigned to facilitate our involvement.
Mr. McGregor, 2022 Summer Trip
· Trip will likely be limited to 32 total travelers due to restrictions still in place at Mammoth Cave N.P.  Question pending to the Troop – do we want to further limit the trip size due to its impact on Summer Camp numbers?

· A positive Covid test at any point during the trip would effectively shut the trip down.  Do we (or can we) impose a mandatory vaccination requirement on the Adults planning to go on the trip to lessen this risk?

Meeting adjourned at 8:45
Next meeting, October 4, at 7:00.
Submitted by Ken McGregor
